From: McClue, Jonathan Jonathan.McClue@camden.gov.uk
Subject: FW: Comments in regards to Bangor Wharf - Planning Application Number 2016/1117/P
Date: 8 April 2016 at 16:01
To: Planning DCMail@camden.gov.uk

Comment to add to TRIM/M3.

Jonathan McClue
Senior Planning Officer

Telephone: 0207 974 4908

flin]t/

You can sign up to our new and improved planning e-alerts to let you know

about new planning applications, decisions and appeals.
From: Dave Mendes da Costah

Sent: 08 April 2016 16:01

To: McClue, Jonathan

Cc: Helen Brice

Subject: Comments in regards to Bangor Wharf - Planning Application Number 2016/1117/P

Dear Mr McClue,

I am writing in regards to the planned development of Bangor Wharf by One Housing Group
which is currcntly sccking planning permission.

I am a member of the London Branch of the National Bargee Travellers Association (NBTA)
which represents several hundred people in the London area who live on their boats. One of
the key issues which we face in London, and nationally, is a relative lack of facilities for
boaters ranging from the simple (taps, refuse, toilets, showers, elsan disposal, oil and battery
disposal) to the more complex (community dry docks, boat yards, workshops).

The NBTA London is actively working to find solutions to this lack of facilities and sees
developments such as Bangor Whart as a key opportunity for new services to be offered to
canal users. In this regard, we have been engaging with One Housing Group to see the
inclusion of some basic facilitics on the site. In particular, we have signaled our wish for
provision of a tap (along with the ability to temporarily moor at the site to use it),bins and
clsan disposal.

Onc Housing Group has been relatively positive about the idca of a tap and mooring space
however they have stopped short of making a commitment to this in their plans. In regards to
rcfuse, One Housing Group have said that there is not space by the canal for this. This is not a
satisfactory response as whilst the tap would need to be situated near the canal, the bins would
not nced to be as boaters arc more than ablc to carry their rubbish to a bin anywherc on the
site. One Housing Group has not given a view on elsan disposal.

The NBTA London are concerned that the Blue Ribbon Network policies of the London Plan
do not appear to have been followed at Bangor Wharf and would like to see a written
commitment to the provision of facilities for boaters using the Regent's Canal at the site.



Indeed we think that this request 1s really rather modest given the significant potential the site
has for canal based commerce and industry were it to be developed as a functioning wharf.

We are not looking to formally object to the plans however we would like you to be informed
of the conversations which have taken place and would suggest that Camden Council request
for a commitment from One Housing Group for the provision of such simple and low cost
facilities as a necessary condition of any planning agreement on this site.

Please do not hesitate to get in touch if you would like any more details or have any questions.
Kind regards,

Dave Mendes da Costa

cc. Helen Brice, Chair, NBTA London



